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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
April 5, 2017  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman

Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




Tammy Moore


Daniel Lavelle 


John Jensen
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director


James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator



Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist


Susan Cherry, Assistant Attorney General


John Staley
ABSENT:
Rena Butler
CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:09 a.m.
MINUTES


A motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Dan Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the March 1, 2017 meeting without 
changes.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION


A motion (II) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:12 p.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:24 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker provided the status of the active complaints:
16-LS-03
Request to Reopen – denied
16-LS-05
Consent Order pending
16-LS-07
Consent Order pending
17-LS-03
Investigating
17-LS-04
Investigating
17-LS-05
Investigating
17-LS-06
Consent Order pending
A motion (III) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Dan Lavelle and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board discussed an email from T. J. Frazier requesting CPC credits for participating in the Baltimore HS Workforce Development Program. The Board agreed to allow a maximum of 3 hours for mentoring. Steve Long will contact Mr. Frazier.
NEW BUSINESS


Tom Orisich reported to the Board that Baltimore County is continuing to issue Plat Certificate checklists that seem to allow engineers to sign right-of-way plats. Mr. Orisich requested that the county be contacted again. Milena Trust agreed to contact County Executive Kevin Kamenetz regarding this issue.
OLD business 

Milena Trust asked the Board to take final action on two revisions to the Regulations. Steve Long reported that no public comments have been received on these changes. Motion (IV) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Dan Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve non-substantive changes and Motion (V) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to approve the revised CPC regulations, including a provision that allows licensees to carryover CPC hours until December 31, 2018.
Ms. Trust reported that the changes approved for final action and the “Guidelines for Minimum Number Experience Hours per Surveying Category by Licensing Track” chart will be posted in the Maryland Registry on April 28, 2017 and will become effective 10 days later.
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long reported that the state-specific exams will be held on May 5, 2017. The Board was notified that T. J. Frazier will be replacing Dan Lavelle beginning July 1, 2017. It was noted that Mr. Frazier agreed to resign his position on the MSS Board of Directors before becoming a member of this Board. It was noted that the CPC automation process is in the testing phase.

John Mettee stated that the Joint Chairs Committee should meet to discuss Technology Task Force issues and guidelines for Building Information Modeling (BIM). Mr. Long will contact the committee members to confirm a date.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT
Milena Trust notified the Board that the engineers firm permit bill failed, the NC Dental bill passed, and the DLLR bill to send renewal notices by email passed but the Department will have to contact licensees by letter to get their approval to send renewal notices by email. 
Ms. Trust announced that new Board members will be required to take the ethics training course.

MSS Report

There was no MSS report.

Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two board members, motion (VI) was made and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for examination:


Eduardo Alvarez






David Comer










Ryan Hughes






David Moyle


Douglas Tilley

Misganaw Wole


Christopher Moehrl and Terry Rowe were approved for reciprocity. Two applications were denied due to lack of minor engineering.

OTHER business 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on May 3, 2017.
 ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (VII) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:09 a.m.


Without Corrections


(
With Corrections


Signature on File


John Mettee, Chairman

Date:
5/3/2017

